Counsel on General Education Meeting Minutes 2/2/23
Present: Mari Aanenson, Robert Intrieri, Robert Kelly, Bill Knox, Tonya Little, Elgin Mannion, Lia Petracovici, Febe Pamonag, Mohammad Shamsuddoha, Jim Schmidt and Michelle Yager

The meeting was called to order at 3:33 p.m. by Secretary Tonya Little.

Mrs. Little indicated there were no minutes to approve from the Nov. 11 meeting as she cannot locate her notes from that meeting.  However, she does recall that the meeting mainly consisted of discussions with the registrar, Sarah Lawson, in regards to numbers that might help in determining the impact of the proposed AA/AS policy for out of state students on General Education courses. 

Mrs. Little also announced that Barry Biernbaum has stepped down from the committee due to a MLOA as he had indicated in an email to the committee.  The committee does not have a policy about replacing officers. Mrs. Little asked if anyone would like to chair the committee and indicated she was willing to for the rest of the semester if no one else wanted to.  Mr. Intrieri nominated Mrs. Little for the position with a second from Ms Petracovici.  All voted in favor.

Mrs. Little then indicated that a new secretary would be needed with her election as chair.  Ms. Aanenson self-nominated.  A second was given by Rob Intrieri.  All voted in favor.

The majority of the meeting centered around the AA/AS Transfer Credits.  The Counsel discussed the lack of data about the credits transfer students are bringing in from out of state.  The Registrar’s Office cannot provide the data needed for a report asked of by the Faculty Senate.  Questions that need to be answered are: 1) how does out of state AA/AS transfer affect recruitment? 2) what are the potential losses vs gains of articulations, 3) what is the purpose of the requested report 4) how many credit hours are lost by accepting AA/AS out of state transfer students 5) if we gain enrollment, how many credit hours produced are lost?  
It was suggested that Mark Mossman be contacted to obtain the data needed for the report and the proposed wordage of the articulation.  Ms. Little will contact Faculty Senate about the report and emphasize that if there is no data then this committee cannot generate the necessary report. 
Bylaws of CGE.  The committee then moved on the bylaws.  Recent events have brought to light the lack of policies and procedures when someone leaves the committee unexpectedly as in the case of the previous Chair.  Ms. Little ask for volunteers to form a subcommittee to address the following policies 1) replacing/electing a member in the middle of the school year, 2) how elections are ran and when, 3) where the policies and procedures are kept, 4) The process of having CGE approve a course to be included in the Gen Ed curriculum.  Bob Intrieri, Bill Knox and Elgin Mannion will make up the subcommittee and bring a proposal to the next meeting for discussion. 
Reports: Mark Mossman – absent no report
	Jim Schmidt – No report 
[bookmark: _GoBack]	Michelle Yager – Feb 2 the incoming 1st year freshmen have been moved over to the department advisors; March 1 registration 101 starts; April 3 open registration begins; March 20 Advanced registration begins. 
Next meeting is scheduled for Feb 16 2023.  Elgin Mannion made a motion to close the meeting, Mari Aanenson second the motion at 4:30 pm. 
